
Lebanon Conservation and Agriculture Commission 

Regular Meeting Minutes - REVISED 

September 12, 2022 

Lebanon Town Hall 

 
 

Members present:  Marc Lang (Chair), Alton Blodgett, Emery Gluck, Keith LaPorte, Jon Slate, 

Ethan Stearns, Mia Colasuonno (Alt.) Marc Wolf (Alt.), Michael Wolf 

(Student Rep.) 

Absent: Jan Fitter, Jim Jahoda 

Also present:  Philip Chester (Town Planner), Heather Brunelle 

 
 

I. Marc Lang called the meeting to order at 4:35 p.m.   

 

II.  Public Comment. Heather Brunelle gave an update on the Last Green Valley Walktober  

events and their community connections activities. 

 

III. Minutes.  

a. Motion by Mia Colasuonno, seconded by Alton Blodgett, to approve the August 8, 

2022 meeting minutes with the note that the word “slim” should be “slime”. Minutes 

approved unanimously. 

 

IV. New Business 

a. Mr. Chester provided an update on farmland preservation projects and noted that Jan 

Fitter is completing the annual town monitoring easement reports for the USDA. He 

will report back on the status of providing solar at the High School and Fire House.    

b. The Commission asked that Dean Hunniford (Public Works/Facilities Director) attend 

the next meeting to discuss how maintenance is conducted at the Town Pound, Village 

Hill Beaumont birthplace site, Town Green, Smith Road and North Street (scenic 

roads), and town trees. They asked that Mr. Hanniford provide a scenic road sign 

template for their review to be placed at each end of Smith Road and North Street.   

c. Mia Colasuonno updated the Commission on her work on a Planning and Zoning 

Commission application to designate Randall and Sisson Roads as scenic roads. 

 

Motion by Emery Gluck, seconded by Mark Lang, to send letter of support to the 

Planning and Zoning Commission for Randall and Sisson Roads to be designated 

as scenic roads as recommended in the Plan of Conservation and Development. 

Motion approved with Ethan Stearns abstaining. 

 

V. Old Business – None. 

  

VI. The Commission adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 

 

Submitted by, 

Philip S. Chester, AICP 

Town Planner 

9/12/22 


